
Medina County LEPC Meeting 
September 25, 2008 

Members Present:   Buck Adams   Mark Albrecht 
   Sue Boggs   Alliss Strogin 
   John Gotheridge            Sheriff Hassinger 
   Shandra DeVoe  Chief Bob Painter 
   Sue Netzly-Watkins  John Holmes 
   Mike Miller   Jean Daniel 
   James Bigam   Christina Fozio 
   Justin Bechtel   Greg Smith 
 
The Medina County LEPC Meeting was called to order at 8:32am. 
 
A motion to approve the July 24, 2008 meeting minutes was made by Alliss Strogin, seconded 
by Greg Smith and unanimously approved by all. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
-The Debris Management Plan will be worked on over the winter, with Mark Albrecht getting a 
list of contractors and areas for the debris removal and storage. 
-The Tier 2 vests will be ordered when we receive a PO number. 
-The NECO Pandemic Flu exercise went well in the EMA EOC as well as the on the hospital and 
health department sides.  This was the first time the Health Dept. EOC was opened.  Thing to be 
corrected include communication, messaging (hospital), and Incident Command debriefing 
(hospital). 
-We may want to look into Lodi Hospital’s system that throws the email directly to a printer. 
-Overall the exercise went well, but there are always room for improvement. 
-Bill Herthneck is following up on the EPA spill worksheets. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
-A Seville company had a chemical reaction with some mixed chemicals that required a Hazmat 
and Fire Dept response.  The Medina County Hazmat Team and Seville and Wadsworth Fire 
Departments responded.  The chemicals eventually caught fire.  The chemicals have not yet 
been identified, and we are waiting on the bills for cost recovery.  Medina hospital received 3 
patients as a result of the mixture. 
-Hazmat truck will be changing from a fax system to an email system. 
 
A motion was made to pass Resolution 2008-031, as read by Chair Jim Bigam,  by Sue Netzly-
Watkins, seconded by Greg Smith and unanimously approved by all. 
 
The Medina County LEPC would like to welcome the new Lodi EMS Coordinator John Holmes. 
 
As a result of Columbiana County realizing they were shorted on their SERC grant, SERC is going 
to re-audit all grants to find if there are any more mistakes. 



ONCE AROUND  
-There were minor damages from the September 14, 2008 wind storm.  Power outages 
occurred, but no shelters were opened. 
-The Red Cross needs volunteer leaders for DAT. 
-The Medina County Health Dept. held MRC training on September 20th.  This training can also 
be done at home by DVD/CD.  Flu season is just ahead with a Pediatric clinic in October and 
other clinics to be held in Brunswick and Wadsworth (drive-thru). 
-Please be aware of the GIANT HOGWEED!! 
-Greg would like to thank the EMA on his WONDERFUL internship!! 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:17am, motioned by Justin and seconded by Greg. 
 
Here is the schedule for 2009: 4th Thursday of the week 
 
January 22nd 
March 26th 
May 28th 
July 23rd 
September 24th 
November 19th 
 
 
 
 
 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


